
    NEWSLETTER     
 Website: www.wrockwardinewoodinfants.taw.org.uk 

Email:  A2116@taw.org.uk 

Week: 15  Date: WC 18 Dec 2023 

Telephone: 01952 387860 

   Celebrating Success 
 

 
 

 
 
 

This week the ‘Best Attendance Cup’  
goes to Wrens with 97.93% attendance 

 
Well done and thank you parents for 
ensuring your child attends school 

everyday. 
 

Swifts 97.24% 

Swallows 94.00% 

Robins 91.85% 

Chicks 2 86.67% 

Chicks 1 85.91% 

 
Christmas Raffle  

 
Thank you for helping school and 
nursery to raise £235 towards our 

Christmas activities. 
 
 

We still have prizes that need to be 
collected. Please bring your ticket to 

the school office in the new year. 
 
 
 
 

Merry Christmas message  
from the Headteacher 

 
 
It has been a busy term, and we are all looking forward to Christmas.  
 
Educational Visits and visitors to school and of course our residential to Edgmond Hall have 
provided real, hands on experiences for the children. They have been learning new knowledge 
and skills across all areas of the curriculum. The Eatwell project gave children the opportunity to 
taste new foods and learn about different food groups. They have also learned about Diwali, the 
children made Diva lamps and joined in with dance workshops. Farm on wheels, Nativity plays 
and a visit to Church helped us celebrate the Christmas festivities. Through stories children 
have been developing their oral language and vocabulary which has helped them to write their 
own stories. Some children have attended competitive sporting events. 
 
The highlights for me were the amazing Christmas productions with fantastic acting, singing  
and dancing. It was wonderful to see the confidence of children and the smiles from  
parents. The choir also joined some local pensioners and sang at their Christmas lunch, they 
were delighted.  These events enrich the curriculum and are a joy to share!     
 

Our whole staff team would like to wish you all a very special Christmas and a happy 
 New Year.  
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Important Reminders 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

Dates for your diary 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

To report your child’s absence call the school 
office on 01952 387860 before 8:50am. 
Should you require to collect your child early 
from school for an appointment could you 
please bring an appointment  card or  
letter into the school office when  
collecting. 

In order to keep your child safe if we have not 
been notified in advance of any change in  
collection arrangements we will not 
allow your child to leave without  
contacting you first. 

When dropping off and collecting children we 
ask parents to park with consideration for 
local residents, other road users and most 
importantly for children's safety.  We ask 
parents not to access  the school car park 
when collecting or dropping off children at 
anytime.  Parking is available at  
Oakengates Leisure Centre. 

Children should not use the adventure 
playground before or after school. If parents 
allow children to go on the equipment they do 
so at their own risk. 

Date Event 

22 Dec Last Day Autumn Term 

8 Jan PD Day 

9 Jan First Day of Spring Term 

10 Jan KS1 (Y1 & Y2) Kwik Cricket 

11 Jan Raising Awareness of Child Sexual 
Exploitation (CSE) parent workshops  

10 –11 Jan Nursery (The Nest) inductions 

16 Jan Y1 Robins & Wrens) ‘Toys in time’ 
workshop 

24 Jan KS1 (Y1 & Y2) Tennis Festival 

6 Feb KS1  (Y1 & Y2) Dance Festival 

12-16 Feb Half term 

A  reminder that adults and children must 
dismount from all wheeled vehicles at the 
school gate, so that everyone remains 
safe.  Scooters and bikes can be left in the   
racks provided. 

School Closure 
 

In case of severe weather conditions or closure due 
to unforeseen circumstances, please check the news 
feed on our school website at   
 

https://www.wrockwardinewoodinfant.org.uk/ 
 
 
Please click on the snowline news item where you will 
find information about any closure. There is also a 
link to the Telford & Wrekin snowline which will inform 
you of school closures. 
 

http://apps.telford.gov.uk/snowline 

Family Learning 
 
The next family learning session for Reception children and 
their parents is called ‘Family Year Planner.’ 
 
This course commences on Thursday 11 January,1-3pm 
and will run for 5 weeks. 
 
Encourage your child to help set family plans and goals and 
celebrate achievements together throughout the year.  
 
All resources provided, there will be free refreshments and a 
free Creche available on request.  
 
Please click on the link to register  
https://www.learntelford.ac.uk/PublicSites/
CreateFromCourse/7933046 
 
Please contact the admin office for any support with 
registering 
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